
 
 

GHS Seniors to Open 

Coffee Shop 
The Class of 2015 will be opening a Coffee Shop on 

the GHS campus after Christmas Break.  The 

Abernathy Trust has kindly donated the money to 

purchase the equipment, which will include a 

cappuccino/hot chocolate machine, slush machines, 

and a coffee machine.  Items will be available for 

sale in the coffee shop/Bulldog Snack Shack before 

school, at break, and during lunch.  The coffee shop 

is being started as a fundraiser to help seniors earn 

money toward payment for their senior trip. Each 

year, seniors will be allowed to work the coffee 

shop to earn money, similar to how they work the 

concession stands during their freshmen & 

sophomore years. 

 

Bulldog Snack Shack Gift Cards 

Are you looking for the perfect stocking stuffer??  

Look no further than the Bulldog Snack Shack.  The 

Snack Shack is currently selling $5 gift cards that 

students can use to purchase items, including items 

at the new coffee shop after Christmas.  The gift 

cards will be printed on business cards so the 

amount used can be punched each time.  If you are 

interested in purchasing one of these gift cards, 

contact Lori Simmons at lsimmons@galen499.org 

or 620-783-4499 ext. 1406. 

 

Upcoming GHS Events 
Dec. 12 – BB vs. Parsons 

Dec. 15 – Girls BB vs. Lamar, MO 

Dec. 16 – BB vs. Jasper, MO 

Dec. 18 – Band & Choir Concert 

Dec. 18 – 1
st
 Semester finals – blue/odd day 

Dec. 19 – 1
st
 Semester finals – white/even day 

Dec. 19- 2
nd

 quarter ends 

Dec. 22 – Christmas Break Begins 

Jan. 2 – Teacher Professional Day 

Jan. 5 – School Resumes 

 

 

 

 

 

The After Prom Party Dodge 

Ball Tournament has been 

rescheduled for sometime in 

March. 

 

GHS Newsletter Info 
The GHS newsletter will tentatively be published 

every 4-6 weeks.  If you listed an email address 

during enrollment, we will be sending this 

newsletter to your email address beginning with the 

next newsletter.  You will not receive a hard copy 

unless you request one by emailing Mrs. Simmons 

at lsimmons@galena499.org.   

 

Semester Finals 
Semester finals will be held for Blue day (odd) classes 

on Thursday, December 18 and for White day (even) 

classes on Friday, December 19.  All students are 

required to take the 1
st
 semester finals.   

 

LCC Payments 
We are at the end of the semester and some students 

still have bills they owe to LCC for college classes.  

Labette will not allow you to enroll in classes 

during the second semester if there is still a balance 

on your account for first semester.  Classes offered 

for second semester include:   

One class taught on campus – Computer Concepts – 

taught by Mrs. Simmons 

Three classes offered online – General Literature, 

American History, and Anatomy & Physiology. 

Payments can be brought to Mrs. Simmons at GHS 

and she will make sure they are sent to LCC.  All 

checks need to be made out to Labette Community 

College or LCC.  If you have any questions, please 

contact Mrs. Simmons at 620-783-4499 ext. 1406 or 

lsimmons@galena499.org.   

 

Platinum Bulldog Dates 
Phase 1 based on 2

nd
 quarter final grades – Jan. 6 

Phase 2 for 2
nd

 quarter – Jan. 13 
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